                                       
 
 St Mary and St Thomas CE Primary School Newsletter

Week Beginning: Monday 20th November 2017


Y5&Y6 EUCHARIST 
This week we held our annual Y5&6 Eucharist focused on the theme ‘light’, Reverend Harry led the service which took place in the Y6 classroom. We had some parents and some pupils from our Academy Trust partner school-St Ann’s join us for the service. 
Y5 PARENT INSIGHT MORNING 
This week it was Y5 parents and carers turn to come into school and take part in the parent insight morning which involved watching their children participate in a reading lesson and then work alongside their child. Thank you to the parents and carers that joined us and we hope that the session equipped you with some useful strategies to use at home. 
Y4 SLEEPOVER 
Tonight is our Y4 sleepover and the class are really excited about spending the evening in school working on forest school activities. Check Twitter for updates and to see what the children get up to throughout the evening. 
Y2 FAMILY LEARNING 
Thank you to the parents and carers that joined us this week for Y2 family learning. The session was focused on addition and subtraction strategies and parents/ carers and children had the opportunity to apply this knowledge through math’s games. 
ASSESSMENT WEEK 
This week we held our assessment week. Children throughout the school have worked hard and demonstrated the progress that they have made since September. Text messages have been sent to book your appointment for the parent and teacher meetings in December to discuss your child’s progress. If you haven’t already booked an appointment, please do so. 
KS2 WARHORSE TRIP 
[bookmark: _GoBack]A group of KS2 pupils visited the Liverpool Empire Theatre this week to watch Warhorse. The children (and staff!) were astounded by the show and have talked about it non-stop since returning to school. The pupils were impeccably behaved. 
PARENTS’ FORUM
This week we held our first parents’ forum meeting of the year. We have one parent from each class and we meet three times a year to discuss a range of issues. Please check the website for the minutes of the meeting.
[bookmark: _Hlk499208799]SICKNESS
We have had a number of pupils who have been off with a sickness bug. We have enclosed a leaflet with some tips which will help to stop the spread. NHS guidance states: Children who are vomiting should keep taking small sips of clear fluid, such as water or clear broth. Fruit juice and fizzy drinks should be avoided until they're feeling better. If they're not dehydrated and haven't lost their appetite, it's fine for your child to eat solid foods as normal. Speak to your GP or pharmacist if you're concerned about dehydration. They may recommend an oral rehydration solution for your child. Contact your GP or practice nurse if your child is unable to hold down oral rehydration solution. If your child has diarrhoea and is vomiting, they shouldn't go to school or any other childcare facility until 48 hours after the last episode of diarrhoea or vomiting.
REVERSE ADVENT CALENDAR 
For the month of December, we will be doing a reverse advent calendar. We are looking for families to donate tinned and dried goods throughout the month of December- these will be taken to the food bank on a weekly basis. Families do not need to donate each day, just once or twice over the month. The calendar will begin on the 1st December and end on Wednesday 20th December. Thank you in advance for your support. 
WILLOWBROOK CHRISTMAS TOYS
Christmas toys will be on sale from Monday 27th November, £1 per toy. The items will be sold throughout the day and not available to buy from the school office.






CHRISTMAS DATES
Please look below to find details of all the upcoming events taking place in the run up to Christmas. 


COMING UP…
Tuesday 5th December: 		Y2 Christmas Experience at St Andrew’s Church 1:15pm

Wednesday 6th December: 	Y5 trip to ‘The World of Glass’ linked to WW2 topic

Friday 8th December: 		Christmas Dinner

[bookmark: _Hlk499019494]Monday 11th December: 	Enterprise week for R-Y6 pupils/ R&KS1 trip to the pantomime and party/ Nursery party 

Tuesday 12th December: 		KS2 trip to the pantomime and party

[bookmark: _Hlk499019648]Thursday 14th December: 	Reception parent interviews all day

Friday 15th December: 	Christmas themed own clothes day £1 donation per child/ Enterprise fayre for parents and carers 2pm in the school hall

	Reception and Nursery Christmas carols around the tree 9am

[bookmark: _Hlk499019663]Monday 18th December: 		Y3&4 parent interviews all day

Tuesday 19th December:	KS1 Nativity 10am& 2pm- a letter to book tickets will be sent out nearer the time

Wednesday 20th December: 	Y1&2 parent interviews all day

Thursday 21st December: 	Y6 Advent service at St Thomas’ Church 9:30am/ Break up at normal time 













Well done to the following children, who have won the Headteacher’s Award this week!

	CLASS
	NAME
	REASON

	NURSERY
	Phoebe 
	Always being a kind friend

	RECEPTION
	Heerithiknoah 
	Enthusiastically joining in Maths games

	YEAR 1
	Millie 
	Working hard and behaving well

	YEAR 2
	Orren 
	Always working hard

	YEAR 3
	Ruby-Lynn 
	Consistent hard work and effort

	YEAR 4
	Liam 
	Being a super speller!

	YEAR 5
	Emily 
	Excellent work in English

	YEAR 6
	Patrycja 
	Improved attitude in all lessons



       


	LUNCHTIME AWARDS
	YEAR
	NAMEATTENDANCE AWARD
Whole school attendance last week was 95.5%
Well done to Year 2 with 97.6% and Year 5 with 98.9%.  They have won the class attendance awards this week!
Well done everyone!


	REC
	Joseph 

	YEAR 1 
	Amber 

	YEAR 2
	Jessica 

	YEAR 3
	Jake 

	YEAR 4
	Angel 

	YEAR 5
	Ella 

	YEAR 6
	Faye 



ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK
         Rec                         94.4%
Y1			  93.5%
Y2			  97.6%
Y3			  95.7%
Y4		              96.7%
Y5			  98.9%
   Y6 	 	           94.6%  
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Believe in ourselves, each other and God; Achieve in all we do; Shine every day!
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